Cold Regions Research and Engineering Laboratory Restoration Advisory Board Meeting Notes
September 22, 2021, 1600 HRS

Conducted Virtual, Via MS Teams
Attendees:

Scott Calkin (Wood)
Jack Besse (Wood)
Amy Quintin (Wood)
Tony Delano (USACE)
Dan Groher (USACE)
Amy Rosenstein (USACE)
Martin Mcmillan (RAB Member)
Robin Mongeon (NHDES)
Steven Lamb (GZA)
Lindsey Shields (Wood)
Stephanie Monette (NHDES)
Kristine McDevitt (RAB Member)
Kassidy Patoine (Wood)
Roelof Versteeg (RAB Member) 
Bree Carlson (Dartmouth)
Terry Harwood (ERDC CRREL)


Meeting began at 16:00.
S Calkin kicked off the meeting by introducing Tony Delano as the new project technical lead for the USACE-NAE.
T. Delano introduced himself to the RAB, discussing his history in the field and looks forward to working with the group. The rest of the RAB participants reintroduced themselves and their roles within the RAB and the project.
T. Delano reviewed the agenda for the meeting, including reviewing the previous minutes, a proposed plan/decision document update, CT river RI update, Offsite sampling, a GWTP update, remedial systems update, and upcoming work this quarter.
T. Delano called a motion to accept the previous minutes, seconded by T. Harwood. Unanimous acceptance of the previous minutes.
J. Besse Discussed the Proposed Plan status. PP is draft final after Army review, and is now pending NHDES concurrence before the public review period begins. Currently drafted preferred alternatives include SVE for vadose zone remediation and a new groundwater treatment plant for groundwater remediation. Once concurrence is received, the PP will go for public comment and a public meeting, tentatively planned for winter of 2021-2022. Once the public has weighed in, a record of decision will be drafted, recorded, and committing to the remedies.  The record of decision is tentatively scheduled for Mid-2022. 
S. Calkin provided an update on the CT river RI, draft final has been reviewed by the Corps, followed by RAB and NHDES/Vermont DEC review.
Risk is for hypothetical future residential use of the groundwater on the VT side of the river
S. Calkin provided an update on the off-site sampling performed during summer of 2021. Summarized that it was at the properties surrounding the site as well as the facility itself. Informed the RAB that the indoor air round at RMS was postponed to Dec 2021 due to outside visitor concerns prior to the school year. This will be the last annual sampling before transitioning to 5-year review. This sampling plan was accepted by the SAU 70 school board.
S. Calkin showed a 3D visualization of the soil vapor plume on the facility and beyond. Visualization shows the decreasing concentrations as a result of SVE pilot operations, and that enhanced permeability pilot has further reduced mass and concentrations in the subsurface. 
A trend plot was discussed, showing concentrations at 75 ft bgs at locations in the source area, on the Rivercrest property line, and the RMS property line. Data shows precipitous drop in concentrations over time as SVE pilot testing has occurred.
T. Delano provided an update on the SVE pilot systems – they continue to run, but have transitioned to 12-hour operation due to noise concerns during business hours. Healthmates onsite continue to run and a changeout will be performed in the coming weeks. Plenum air purifying units continue to run to protect onsite workers.
T. Delano updated the RAB that the GWTP design is at 60% with a location selected, but will pause further design steps until full concurrence was obtained for the remedial design, potentially restarting in 2022-2023.
J. Besse reviewed the initial design of the GWTP, including location, building layout and treatment process.
T.Delano reviewed upcoming work, including ongoing IA monitoring, SVE/SSDS monitoring, Finalizing the draft final CT RI, PP/DD, RMS sampling in December, and ongoing work on the gwtp design. 
S. Lamb asked about the status of the SVE design. D. Groher stated that the rebound study will inform the final design and that once that is complete, SVE design will likely commence, pending ROD.
M. Mcmillan asked about flow of the new GWTP. D Groher answered that it is expected to be only 50-100 gpm as a result of placement away from the esker in lower permeability soil. The plant is estimated to run between 63-109 years until remedy completion. 
T. motion to adjourn at 16:45 unanimously approved and the meeting was adjourned. 

